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     JINDERA NEWS 
FREE  local Newsletter distributed by the first Saturday of each month (except January) published by:- 

THE  

A Jindera based, not-for-profit charity organisation. 

 
 

 

 

https://square.link/u/EFnvBnfS 

 

Scan the QR Code  OR  

 

Jindera Community 

garage sale 
SUNDAY 14th APRIL 

Registrations Now Open 
 

For Residents of Jindera and Jindera Postal Area ONLY 

Pay ONLINE at 
ruralcarelink.org.au 

 
Cash payments can be made if necessary  

at Jindera Post Office 

 

Site Registration Fee $15 

This registration allows you to set up a stall at your property as part of the Jindera 
Community Garage Sale and be listed on the maps which are distributed to patrons 

 

PROMOTION WILL BE IN LOCAL NEWSPAPERS & ONLINE 
 

Visitors Maps for Sale - $2 
Jindera HUB (opposite IGA complex) 

 

Enquiries:   
Rural Care Link 0475 594 073 | Jenny O’Neill 0438 263 417 

      Jindera  
  Post Office 

https://square.link/u/EFnvBnfS
https://www.ruralcarelink.org.au/register-for-jindera-garage-sale-2023/
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Headlines and Happenings 
 

Glow Well-being Workshop, Sunday 3rd March: 
HOORAY…we did it!!! 
 

28 bookings made, but 21 attendees on the day took 
away deeper understandings of identifying what lies 
within or beyond our control, the physical warning 
signs of anxiety and stress and ways to counterbalance. 
Sally’s calm manner was contagious, and without being 
overly scientific, explained the Nervous System States, 
going from feeling safe and connected, to hyperarousal, 
going into fight or flight mode, and disconnected and 
immobilised states. 
 

Handbooks were filled with learnt strategies, regulation 
tools for everyday life, ways to adapt to various 
situations, and individual types of Self-Care. 
 

People felt comfortable to safely share experiences and 
supported by those around them—many finding that 
they were not alone in what they felt. It was wonderful 
for us to see people as they left - smiles on their faces, 
more self-empowered and very grateful to Sally and to 
Rural Care Link for organising such an event. 
 

It also proved to be a very useful way to convey more 
information on what Rural Care Link does in the 
community- Vickie talking with guests informally about 
our Carers Support Group, Lizzie in her introduction, 
running through a brief list of our various Core 
Business areas…(must have been successful as we 
managed to recruit some terrific new members!) 

We were very pleased to support local catering 
businesses and thank Holly and Mick Mendham 
(Jindera Pizza) for skewers and salads, “Rosie’s Raw 
Treats” adding to the morning tea grazing and fruit 
platters, (supplied by RCL), with some Leeny and 
Lizzie slices providing wholesome nourishment 
throughout the day- body and soul both catered for. 
 

Without Sue-Ellen’s skills, for which I am most 
grateful, I’d still be trying to plough through, but with 
them, we jointly completed the Acquittal, sending the 
requested information and feedback to Australia Post, 
along with the photographic evidence. 
 

Funded for the most part by our $1,000.00 Australia 
Post Grant received in May 2023, Rural Care Link’s 
financial and philosophical capabilities support such 
initiatives taken on by the Carers Plus Group in support 
of the wider community, with the aim to hold 2-3 such 
events per year, as identified by us, or through 
community request. 
 

We have received some fantastic feedback from several 
of our participants, impressed by Sally’s gentle but 
insightful manner and content, particularly happy with 
our venue, the structure of the day and…they LOVED 
the food! 
 

 

It has been a big effort to hold this event, amid the 
many other Committee tasks at hand, and we thank Sue-
Ellen for her role in assisting us in many ways. Thank 
you to Dave for organising a ‘fellow-firie’ to put our 
name ‘up in lights’ on the Fire Brigade Billboard. 
 

However, this event had to take place after 
postponement in 2023, for us to still retain the Grant 
money. Our BIGGEST THANKS go to 
Burrumbuttock Post Office, where our nomination 
originated. 
 

We found a ‘silver lining’ with 7 less attendees, 
enabling us to send home several food packages with a 
number of very grateful recipients - a lovely 
opportunity to show some impromptu charity beginning 
at home. 

 

General RCL Enquiries, including Volunteering, 
 

Hardship and Personal Assistance 
 

Please call the Office 
 

0475 594 073 

 

Op Shop ONLY enquiries 
 

(02) 6026 3001 
 

This is the dedicated Op Shop number and 
therefore, if you need assistance outside of their 

trading hours, please use the office number. 
 

Op Shop Trading Hours: 
 

Tues—Fri 10am to 4pm (closed for lunch 1pm to 1.45pm) 
 

Saturdays—10am to 1pm 
 

Op Shop Facebook                    
www.facebook.com/p/                                     

Jindera-Rural-Care-Link-Op-Shop 

https://www.facebook.com/p/Jindera-Rural-Care-Link-Op-Shop-100057050696122/
https://www.facebook.com/p/Jindera-Rural-Care-Link-Op-Shop-100057050696122/
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Some lovely feedback quotes: 
 

Sally Jean, our facilitator wrote: “I had a really nice day 
facilitating the well-being workshop in collaboration  
with Jindera Rural Care Link. We were lucky to have a 
very   engaging   and   open  group  of  people  who  
participated wholeheartedly and generously shared their 
experiences of personal well-being. 
 

We developed a toolkit of practical resources that can 
be  used  to support regulation and did some creative 
activities  that  are  supportive of well-being. It was 
wonderful  to  see  such  positive participation and 
amazing creative expressions! 
 

Thank  you  to  the wonderful group of women from 
Jindera Rural Care Link who worked tirelessly to host 
the workshop”. 

Others wrote: 
 

“Dear  Volunteers who never have enough time to 
themselves.   
 

So much appreciated the venue, wonderful vegetable 
and nibbles plates and water and coffee available on 
arrival.  All introductions were clear and informative.   
 

The session structure was excellent with a break for a 
very welcoming lunch.  Information was presented by 
Sally Jean in a clear way with a handout and writing/
drawing and painting equipment, allowing for feedback, 
questions from the workshop participants. 
 

Sally Jean gave workshop participants the opportunity 
of  hands-on learning. .. Combined with information 
conveyed in her presentation all the aspects taught and 
shared  made  sense  and  are  easily applied in daily 
living.  Sally Jean provided for our need for ‘fun’ and 
asked us to join in group activities – laughter was the 
response from the room – such a delightful time. 
 

Once again – hearing about the amazing work of Rural 
Care Link and feeling so welcomed at this very useful 
workshop  encouraged  my  online  donation  to  the 
organisation  as  a  way  of supporting the dedicated 
volunteers involved. 
 

With thanks”. 
 

“What a delightful day. 
 

I immediately felt the warm welcome and the attention 
to detail for what was a very successful Event. 
 

The offer of a morning coffee along with a share platter 
on each table was enjoyed as I got to say hello to some 
other attendees. 
 

Sally  delivered  a  most  interesting  and  interactive 
forum.   Her  workbook  was concise and assisted in 
understanding Stress in our lives.   

A document I have kept and will find valuable to review 
from time to time. Sally @ Glow Well-Being shared her 
knowledge freely and in a safe manner. A great facilitator. 
 

Over the delicious lunch we mingled and shared stories of 
thoughts ignited through the morning session. 
 

The art therapy in the afternoon session demonstrated how 
to  find  relaxation  in the painting process and act as a 
personal escape.  It was good fun. 
 

I thought the timing was perfect and enjoyed the day. 
 

Thanks to all the organisers and Aust. Post for assistance.” 
 

“I thoroughly enjoyed the day and found it very beneficial. 
I   thought   our   presenter  was  genuine  and  very  
knowledgeable, she presented the day in a very thoughtful 
manner, considerate of the varied backgrounds of those 
present.  I  came  away  from  the  day  with  a  greater 
understanding of the many things that can cause stress… I 
feel Sally provided realistic tools and ideas to help some of 
which I have been able to use already.  
 

The  venue  was great!  It  was  spacious  with all the 
amenities required. Last but by no means least you lovely 
Rural  Care  Link ladies made the day very special and 
enjoyable.    The  rooms  and  tables  were  beautifully  
presented  and the food was delicious. The attention to 
detail was very much appreciated. 
 

I would also like to add my appreciation to Australia Post 
for the grant that made funding the event possible.” 
 

Lizzie Pogson (Event Co-ordinator) 
 

On behalf of Leeny Mason & Vickie Priscina, Rural Care 
Link Inc. Carer Plus Group. 

Jindera News Contributions 
Please send all articles and advertisements to  

the editorial team via  

jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 

Please   Note:   The  editorial  team reserves the right not to 

publish any article or to modify the presentation to suit the style 

of the publication. 
 

Advertising Rates - 2023/24  
   Per edition:  Full page $90.00 
     1/2 page $55.00 
     1/3 page $48.00 
     1/4 page  $35.00 

      1/8 page   $25.00  (Bus. Card size) 
 

Discounts Apply for consecutive advertisements 

Also available: Colour advertising  Single page  

inserts  Non-standard advertisement sizes. 
 

FREE digital colour editions of this publication  
are available by email subscription. 

 

For more information or to request digital editions 

Email us at jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 

SAVE THE DATE 
Rural Care Link AGM 

Sunday May 19th  
 

Keep your eyes peeled for the information on our 
proposed Constitution amendments arriving soon for 
your perusal and your subsequent vote at the AGM. 

mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au
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 1 

Easter 
 

 

2 

Morgan Country CAR 
CLUB  Meeting - Club 
House - Jindera Rec. 
Reserve  - 7.30pm 
Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 

3 

CWA Meeting 
Jindera Museum  
Lunch  
Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am 
Stitch & Chat Craft 
Group - Jindera  Hub 
2.00pm 

4 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 

5 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera Hub – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.30 pm 
Jindera Anglers Club 
Club House, Jindera 
Reserve - 5.30pm 

6 
 

 

 
 

7 
Daylight Savings ENDS 

Clocks Back 1 hour 
Jindera Museum  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am 
Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 
 

8 
 

9 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 

10 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am 
 

11 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 

National Pet Day  

12 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera Hub – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.30 pm 
Jindera Anglers Club 
Club House, Jindera 
Reserve - 5.30pm 

13 

 

14 

Jindera Community 

GARAGE SALE 

Jindera Museum  
FLOWER MAKING 

WORKSHOP 
2.00 pm to 4.00 pm 
Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 
Jindera Museum  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am  

15 

 
 

 

16 

Carers Support Group  
Fox & Brew - 10.30am 
Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 
Community Forum 
Jindera Community Hub 
7.30pm 
 

17 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am                                

 

18 

Jindera Museum  
Valerie Volk  

BOOK LAUNCH 
7.00pm to 9.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 

 

19 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.30 pm 
Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera Hub – 10.00am 

Jindera Anglers Club 
Club House, Jindera 
Reserve - 5.30pm 

20 
LIMELIGHT  

Wirraminna  
Education Centre 
Burrumbuttock 
6.00-8.30pm  

 
 

 

 

 

21 
 

Jindera Museum  
HIGH TEA 

2.00 pm to  4.00 pm 
Jindera Museum -  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 

Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am  
Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 

22 

 
 

 

 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 

Jindera Library 
CREATIVE with CLAY 

Youth Event - Jindera 
Hub - 10.00am-12.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am                                 

 

25 
 

ANZAC Day 

(see page 5) 
 

 

26 

 

Jindera Anglers Club 
Club House, Jindera 
Reserve - 5.30pm 
Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera Hub – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.30pm 

27 

 

28 

Jindera Museum  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 

Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am 

 

29 
 

 

30 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 

 
 

 

    

Jindera Community Diary      April 2024 

 

Have a 
Bilby 
Happy 
Easter 
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We would love to hear from you 
if you have any news of interest 

to our local community! 
 

Please email your article to  
jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au or  
to Rural Care Link, The Jindera Hub,  

Urana Street, Jindera 

 Dawn Service commences at 5:45am. 
 

This will be followed by a ‘gunfire’ Breakfast served at the Fire Station.  
 

Commemorative Service commences at 10:30am. 
 

This will be followed by a Morning Tea supplied by  
the Jindera CWA at the School of Arts Hall. 

 

   The Anzac Day Services will be held on  
   Thursday 25th April 2024 at the Memorial Park  

    corner of Dight & Urana Streets, Jindera. 
 

 

   Wreath laying is encouraged! 
 

   Donations will be requested for both the Breakfast & the Morning Tea. 

Supported by Rural Care Link Lest we forget

Jindera War Memorial in need of Restoration 
 

 Recently the Jindera Recreational Reserve Management Committee were successful in securing a 
grant for $3,000.00 to have the Jindera War Memorial assessed by qualified conservationists, due to its 
current condition.  
 

 With the report now being received and provided to several specialists in memorial restoration, the 
unanimous response received indicated that the damage to the memorial is extensive. The majority of 
this damage is due to the age of the War Memorial which was constructed to commemorate the First 
World War which took place from 1914 to 1918. 
 

 Furthermore, the cost and practicality of being able to successfully repair the memorial so it’s 
structurally sound long into the future is simply not achievable.  
 

 The  Jindera  Recreational  Reserve  Committee  are  considering  investigating  the possibility of 
removing the existing structure, and either rebuilding it to the current specifications or redesigning a 
new war memorial for our local community. 
 

 If you have any feedback, thoughts or suggestions regarding this process, please either send them 
to jinderawarmemorial@gmail.com  or you are welcome to drop letters to the ‘Jindera Recreational 
Reserve Management Committee’ at the Jindera Post Office.  
 

 The  committee  will  provide  updates  to the  Jindera community as we are able to when more 
informed plans are available. 

mailto:jinderawarmemorial@gmail.com
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 The dawn breaks and I start my drive to Wodonga. 
The 25 minutes fly by as I try to settle what seems to be a 
combination of nerves, excitement and a sense of dread 
that maybe I have not prepared enough for what lay ahead 
of me. It’s 7am on the 23rd of April  2023 as I approach 
CrossFit TMA, the chatter of 12 teams is barely audible 
over the blaring music. The feeling in the air is palpable as 
we gather to hear Zak (CrossFit TMA owner, my friend 
and  a  Veteran  himself)  announce  the  beginning  of  
“24 Hours of Heroes” in support of  Wounded Heroes 
Australia. 
 

 Silence falls as I hear the very familiar “Last Post” 
play. I glance around the room at the athletes, most of 
whom  are  what  I  refer to as “Civilians”, my medical 
retirement is still quite raw and 30 years of Army service 
is hard to shake. The first of the many hourly workouts to 
be completed over the next 24 hours is announced 
“Turns”.  Dedicated  to  Ian Turner, a highly respected 
Operator from Sydney’s 2nd Commando Regiment. Like 
all we will honour, he is no longer with us. I choke back 
and  bury  my  emotions like I have done so many times 
before, but the greater part of the room is awash with tears 
&emotion. 
 

 A similar scene awaits my team “Fortified Six” this 
year, along with now 16 Wodonga teams and many more 
nationally on 27-28 April. Wounded Heroes Australia is a 
national charity organisation providing crisis support to 
current and ex-serving ADF veterans and their families. 
The  24  Hours  of  Heroes  national  event has quickly 
become a major contributor to this very worthy cause. 
 

 My team's Monster Raffle is a great opportunity to 
contribute to this very worthy cause, and perhaps win 
yourself an awesome prize! All funds raised through both 
online and cash ticket sales will go directly to Wounded 
Heroes. At the time of writing this article my team and I 
have secured nearly $5,500 worth of prizes from some 
great Border businesses, now is the time to get your tickets 
before the draw during the event. 

 So if you happen to pass me or a member of team 
“Fortified Six” remember we are not trying to sell you the 
latest and greatest gym membership, nor are we trying to 
lock you into a costly solar panel contract, we simply wish 
to  raise awareness in the community and offer you the 
opportunity to win some great prizes, whilst supporting  
Veterans during trying times. 
 

 You can purchase Monster Raffle tickets by scanning 
the QR code on our poster (IGA, Post Office and Council 
notice boards) or directly online at  
https://www.rafflelink.com.au/fortifiedsix. 
 

 To commemorate the likes of Ian Turner, Cameron 
Baird, VC, Benjamin Ranaudo, 
Todd Langley, Brett Wood,  
MG, Mathew Hopkins, and 
many other fallen comrades is a 
great   honour   and   deeply  
personal for me. On the morning 
of the 28th of April 2024 I will 
know that the aches and pains, 
that I will no doubt be suffering, 
pales in comparison to what 
these true heroes went through in their final moments. I 
hope that in that moment I have given my all to support 
those that need it. 
 

 Please  follow  our  journey  on both Facebook and 
Instagram by searching for “Fortified Six” or go to the 
following link - Facebook:  
https://www.facebook.comgroups/929721645478939/ 
 

For more about ‘24 Hours of Heroes’ go to this link: 
https://www.woundedheroes.org.au/ 
And for more on ‘Wounded Heroes Australia’ go to the 
following links: 
https://www.facebook.com/24hoursofheroesaus/          
https://www.24hoursofheroes.com/australia 
 

By Adam Paris  

Monster effort for a worthy cause! 
 
 

“Fortified Six” part of ‘24 Hours of Heroes’  
in support of …Wounded Heroes Australia  

Sheree (serving) and Travis Willcox (proud new owners of 
CrossFit TMA), Jasmin, Beau (serving),  

Adam (veteran) and Liv (Veteran) . 
 

Combined 68 years of service and counting.  
Two medical separations, 1 Military spouse and a  

corporate super mum. - Embark on a Monster journey.  

Adam Paris selling ‘Monster Raffle’ tickets at the  
Morgan Country Car Club’s  Swap Meet + Show & Shine  

held in Jindera  last month. 

https://www.rafflelink.com.au/fortifiedsix
https://www.facebook.comgroups/929721645478939/
https://www.woundedheroes.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/24hoursofheroesaus/
https://www.24hoursofheroes.com/australia
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Having grown up in Jindera and having strong  

family ties in the area Christian is excited to assist  

locals on their property journey. Offering a fresh  

approach to the industry, Christian Clark began his 

real  estate  career  in  2019  and  has  fast earnt  

a reputation as a real estate professional who 

achieves results. Genuinely passionate about  

property, Christian has an intimate knowledge of 

the local market and prides himself on his ability to 

provide informative and honest property advice. 
 

With a background in restaurant consultancy and 

hospitality, Christian uses his experience in customer 

service to provide 6-star service to his clients and 

thrives on being able to match buyers and sellers 

alike. Christian's ability to think outside of the square 

means that his clients benefit from an agent who is 

willing to go the extra mile in order to succeed. 
 

In his free time, Christian enjoys keeping fit, good 

coffee and family time. If you're looking for a  

proactive agent to work with, Christian is definitely 

the person to contact for trusted real estate advice. 

Hello Jindera!  

Call your local Jindera agent 

Christian Clark for a no obligation  

free market appraisal! 
 

0431263750 
 

christian.clark@obre.com.au 

mailto:christian.clark@obre.com.au
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Term 1 is well and truly a busy one! 
 
 

Open Day!  
 
It was great to see so many families attend our recent 

Open Day. If you, your family or friends are thinking 

about  enrolling  at  St  John’s in 2025 or beyond we 

encourage them to reach out for an enrolment pack.  

Building Update 
 
We  are  getting closer to our first class moving into their fresh new learning hub. Painting is finished, new split 
system air conditioning is installed, shelving is being built, new lights are being installed and flooring is currently 
being laid. New furniture has been delivered and is ready to be moved in. It has been a long time waiting but our 
whole school refurbishment project is now well underway.  

http://www.stjls.nsw.edu.au/
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St John’s Lutheran School - continued 

Year 6 Leadership Day  
 
We were so blessed to have Victory Lutheran College, 
Lutheran Wagga Wagga School and St Paul's Lutheran 
School, Henty come along and join us for the Year 6 
Leadership Day.  
 

Year 6 students were equipped with skills to successfully 
carry out their leader roles not only for this year, but also 
for years to come.  
 

We had a great day with a special thank you to Emma 
Graetz, Director of Applied Learning at the Australian 
Lutheran  College  who  ran  the  Student Leadership 
program. 
 

Students learned about the 4S's of Leadership: 
1. Spiritual Leadership  
2. Significant Others  
3. Servant Leadership  
4. Support in Leadership 
 

We can't wait to see these skills in action! 
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• A site meeting was held at the new playground involving the Director of Engineering, 

Greg  Blackie,   Aaron  Dixon,   Procurement   Officer,   Greater  Hume  Council   and   

representatives from the Gazebo and Shade Centre to discuss shade needs and designs. 

Designs and quotes will now be prepared.  

 
• With a half day holiday in Albury for the Gold Cup and schools closed some boys decided that they 

had more money than sense and dumped a whole box of the café’s delicious chips all over one of the 

toilets, trashing the place. Luckily this was witnessed by others who took a photo not only of the mess 

but the boys involved. Of course, the new security camera has been installed and will also provide 

evidence. Council will be following up on this incident.  

 

• Following the Local Traffic Control Committee meeting held in February it was recommended that speed zones and 

safety requirements at the intersections of Walla Road, Drumwood and Urana Roads be investigated and reviewed. 

 

• Council  held it’s monthly meeting at the Jindera Hub which gave the residents attending a chance to see how a 

Council  meeting   runs.  Unfortunately the 

Public Forum which is held at the start of the 

meeting was only open to people speaking on 

matters included on the  agenda. 
 

At  the  meeting  the  application  to  operate  a  

riding school, car parking and signage on 

Dight’s Forest Road was approved. Council 

was  also  advised  of  the proposed cost and contribution by landowners for the Molkentin Road and Urana Street 

footpath and curb and channel project. The finalising of these works will provide a safe passage for pedestrians from 

Cade Court and Molkentin Road to Urana Street. 

 

with 
 

 Jenny O’Neill  
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LET US HELP YOU!  
Call CARRICK REAL ESTATE 

0407 600 210 
www.carrickrealestate.com.au 

  

email: sjcarrick@bigpond.com.au   

 
798 David Street, Albury NSW 2640  

 

ABN: 95 721 726 112 

Susan Carrick Terence O’Shaughnessy 

CARRICK REAL ESTATE is your GO TO AGENT!  
FOR SALE $750,000 

UNDER OFFER! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

63 RANGEVIEW DRIVE JINDERA 

• 17.5 Hectares 

• Superb shed 15 X 5 X 9 metres 

• Potential sub division ( STCA) 

• 5 Paddocks 

• Town water 

• Three dams 

• Excellent fencing, plain, barbed and electric 

• Suitable for RU4 production 

WHY NOT CALL  

CARRICK REAL ESTATE  
WHEN 

 

• SELLING your home 

• REQUIRE a property appraisal 

• BUYING your first home 

• LOOKING for an investment property 

• INTEREST RATES are impacting your 

family           

• APPLYING for a rental property 

6 BOX PLACE GLENROY 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

THIS BEAUTIFUL HOME ON A FABULOUS BLOCK  
IS IN A STUNNING LOCATION 

• Three living areas 

• Three bedrooms 

• Two bathrooms 

• Smeg kitchen 

• Heating  and cooling plus gas fireplace with antique  
    Surrounds 
 
 

MORE BUYERS WAITING TO BUY  
THEIR NEXT HOME. 

FOR SALE 
 

91 LINDER ROAD, JINDERA 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

• Close to township 

• Excellent acreage 

• 3.32 Hectares 

• Lovely family home 

• Fabulous shed approximately 14 x 12 meters 

• 8 paddocks with fencing 

• Excellent water  
 

EXPRESSION OF INTEREST CLOSE 28TH MARCH.  

http://www.carrickrealestate.com.au
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Email: info@jinderapreschool.com.au        Phone: 02 60263468       Website: https://jinderapreschool.com.au/ 

Kangaroos 
Tuesday/ Thursday 

Wombats 
Monday/ Wednesday 

Kookaburras 
Friday 

Teacher 

Chloe Roberts 

Bach. Of Ed. Early Childhood, 

Master of Special Education 

Teacher 

Leanne Nicholson 

Bach. Of Ed. Early Childhood 

  

Teacher 

Olivia Phegan 

Bach. Of Ed. Early Childhood 

  

 

Jindera Preschool hosted an afternoon tea with 
our children and families of 2023 who have 
transitioned into their first year Primary 
School. This was such a wonderful event and 
represents our commitment to our Jindera  
Preschool children, families, and community.  
 
 

We thank you for attending our Welcome Back 
Afternoon Tea! It was wonderful to see your 
happy faces! We have missed you! Everyone 
looked very grown up and tall in their school 
uniform. Friends were excited to reunite and 
share  experiences  of  primary  school and 
holiday tales. Thank you to our parents who 
supported this event and shared their afternoon 
reuniting with our Preschool and connecting 
with staff and friends.  
 
 

We wish you all a positive, healthy, and happy 
journey as you continue to grow and learn.  
 
 
 

Jindera Preschool will always be here cheering 
you on and celebrating your achievements.  

Our Wombats have 
been inspired by  
growing sunflowers. 
We are celebrating 
their creativity, percep-
tive development and  
growing fine motor 
skills.  

mailto:info@jinderapreschool.com.au
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For 2024 enrollments please  

Email: info@jinderapreschool.com.au 

• • • • continued                                              

 

The Kangaroo and Kookaburra Groups have been learning about seeds. We have been exploring 
what different seeds look like, how to help them grow and observing the changes in the seed as it  
develops into a plant. We have found seeds in our garden, seeds in our flowers and seeds in our food! 
We have also discovered our local birds enjoy eating our seeds.  
Seeds can be food for people and animals.  

Growing Seeds  

mailto:info@jinderapreschool.com.au
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Growing Where We are Planted 

Sunday Worship Service Times 
 

Bethlehem Jindera 9am 
Adams Street, Jindera 

 

Trinity Bethel, Holy Cross Burrumbuttock  
and St Peter’s Gerogery: please check our  

website for worship times  
 
 

https:burrumbuttock-parish.lutheran.org.au 
Contact: Pr Christian Fandrich 0457 841 123 

 

St. Paul's Jindera 

Sundays 9am   
 

Priest  -  The Rev’d Emily Payne 

Mobile: 0408 666 119 

Parish office : 6040 6457 
 

Email: vicarnorthernalbury@gmail.com 

website: https:// anglicannorthernalbury.org.au 

YOUR AD COULD BE 
HERE    
    
 

  9 x 6 cm 
   (Business Card size) 
 

 
CONTACT The JINDERA NEWS at 

 
jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 

https:burrumbuttock-parish.lutheran.org.au
mailto:vicarnorthernalbury@gmail.com
mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au
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Friends in Action (Caritas) Diary:  
2024 

 
 

A Group that can offer emotional and spiritual support and opportunity for growth 
through caring and personal relationships.  

 
 

      10 April  Rutherglen & Wine:  
                                    M/tea 10am Café n Machine (62-64 Main Street). Rutherglen.  
    Lunch 1pm Poaches Paradise Hotel (97 Murray Street). Rutherglen.  
    Depart St Paul’s 9am.  
    Contact: Pam Duncan 0438 020 234.  

 

Friendship in Action 

Women's Week Celebration  
Jindera celebrated Women's Week with a Floral Arranging Workshop and High Tea which were 
held at Jindera Community Hub on Wednesday 6th March.  
 

This event booked out fast with Flower Mill Jindera presenting the Floral Arranging Workshop.  
A big thank you to Rachel for providing us with her knowledge and her beautiful flowers!   
Our High Tea was beautifully presented and served by Jindera Pioneer Museum.  Thank you to 
Margie for organising and catering for us!   
 

Also, a huge thank you for all those who attended.  The night was all about you and it was wonderful to have you all 
supporting us and our Women's Week Celebration here in Jindera   
 

Last but never least, a big thank you to Betty for facilitating the event! 
 

This event was funded in partnership with NSW Government through the 2024 NSW 
Women's Week Grant Program  
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Little Saints Preschool 
 

Phone: (02) 6026 3908 

Email: littlesaints@stjls.nsw.edu.au 

Address: 154 Adams St, Jindera NSW 2642 

Colour Mixing 
 

We embarked on an exciting journey of exploration with chalk. Our time spent experimenting with chalk they were 
allowed us to develop our fine motor skills, coordination, and descriptive language. 

It  also allowed us to use the 
colours of dry chalk together 
and watch in wonder  as  the  
colours  transformed before our 
eyes. 
The excitement increased as we 
added   water,   creating  a  
beautiful sticky substance we 
were eager to play with. 
 

Watching the chalk dry as the    
water   evaporated   was   a   
fascinating experience that we 
all enjoyed. The children led 

this activity and offered a genuinely inspiring sensory experience. 
 
 

Keeping Cool 
 

We have been able to use play and connection to ‘cool down on hot days!’  
Initially, we talked about making a shopping list together of fruit we could 
freeze to cool us down in the hot weather over the previous hot days. We then 
spent time together in small groups, cutting up the fruit and freezing it. 
There was so much STEM in this experience — a sense of temperature, using a 
force with a knife, halves and quartered fruits, etc. We even had a discussion 
about the water we used to rinse the knife off, making a ‘vortex,’ with children 
offering their own pre-
knowledge about this.  
To  be truthful, it was in this con-
versation that we reflected that  
children’s  current understanding 
of  the world should never be 
underestimated. 
The word vortex and the reason 
for  a  vortex  was eloquently 
explained by a 4 year old.  
It also allowed for a great sense 
of well-being for children - being 

allowed to take a safe risk with safe equipment brings with it a sense of 
confidence and achievement.  
It builds a relationship of respect. We also were able to build on resilience - we created this shopping list, which meant 
some children who helped create the list were not going to be at preschool the next day - and yes, they would miss out 
tomorrow, but we know that they will have other opportunities at another time.  

 
 

 Exploring Magnets 
 

 Humans are born with a natural desire to figure out how things in  

 their world work. 
 

 Magnets are a great way for children to explore their world, especially 

 when they are encouraged to move around to examine scientific  

 properties. 
 

 Our  favourite  discovery was finding that the tunnel is magnetic. The 

children used the magnet tiles to create starry nights, swings and spikes. 

tel:02%206026%203908
mailto:littlesaints@stjls.nsw.edu.au
https://g.page/LittleSaintsJindera?share
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Jindera Pool News 
Wally Wipeout’s final appearance attracted record numbers to the pool for 

our final day of the season. 
We  were  also  able to offer a free sausage sizzle, courtesy of the Greater Hume 
Council.  Ingredients had already been purchased (for the cancelled film night) so 
were passed on to us to see out the season with a Sizzling Banger or two.   
Thankyou to those who chipped in to cook them. 

The Canteen volunteers would also like to send a special thankyou to Brad 

from the Jindera Butchery for his contribution of boxes for hot food.  This saved us 
not only dollars, but quite a bit of washing up. 

The Pool Committee’s final meeting for the season was held on Thursday 

21st March 2024.   
We welcomed two new members - Kellie and Adam - who came armed with a list of 
ideas for the pool – spectacular thank you. 

JINDERA COMMUNITY FORUM 
   

Next Meeting is at the Jindera Community Hub (entry via rear carpark) on 

  Tuesday, April 16, 2024  
 

  7:30pm   
Items for the agenda are welcome by emailing below. 

  

  

  

  

  
  

Come  and  join  a group of locals who are interested in our community and its people, and who would like to help 

improve the facilities our community offers to both visitors and residents alike. 

  

For more information contact: 
jinderacommunityforum@gmail.com 

 

The  April  meeting  will  be  held  with  Greg Blackie (Director of Engineering) from 
Greater Hume Council in attendance,  who will address us on upcoming projects for 
Jindera and discuss issues affecting Jindera.  
 

Please advise by email as shown below, a week in advance, of any Jindera issues you 
would like discussed, so Greg is able to form a response. 

mailto:jinderacommunityforum@gmail.com
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Phone: 02 6026 3277    Email: clinic@jinderavet.com.au 
 

Hours: Mon-Fri 8.30am-6pm 
89 Urana Street, Jindera NSW 2642 

 

Daryl Klein B.V.Sc.(Hons) Veterinary Surgeon 
Brigit Pitman B.V.Sc.(Hons) Veterinary Surgeon 

 

With the bonus of wonderful staff! 

 

OFFICIAL SUPPLIERS 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

1/95 Urana Street Jindera 
 

0457 541 950 
 

Counselling, Reiki, Meditation, Tarot,  
Cuddle Therapy, Laughter Therapy, Unique Gifts. 

Looking for new love? Do you want to find someone  
who shares your passions, values, and dreams?  

If so come and see us at Country Dating. 
 

We are a matchmaking service that matches you  
with compatible partners based on your personality,  

preferences, and goals. 
 

1/95 Urana Street Jindera 
 

0457 541 950 

mailto:clinic@jinderavet.com.au
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  - Update        by Henry Taylor-Dening 
 

 A month of damage control at the Wetlands. I was surprised to see on my walk to work that a 
large branch had snapped off from one of our established Gums onto the pathway. With help 
from a friend, we were able to clear the path again, and even utilise the fallen wood as garden 
edging for the sclerophyll garden in the wetlands.  
 

 This bordering will come in useful as we begin to add mulch to the wetlands! I’m looking 
forward to keeping the community updated with any developments; in the meantime, please 
come  and  visit  this serene and peaceful pocket of the recreation reserve, and take a while in 
nature and contemplate a poem! 
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While we may all be looking for some more rain, the weather gods were very kind to us on Sunday 
March 24th when we held our Annual Swap Meet / Show & Shine at Jindera Recreation Reserve. 
 

Many of our Stall holders arrived on Saturday, in preparation for the big day, with the rest arriving 
well before sunrise on Sunday, so they could be ready for when the crowds started strolling in at 
7am. Although the morning was a little cool (& dark) to start with, it was good to see so many early 
shoppers, looking for that elusive item.  
 

For the not so serious shopper or collector, there was plenty of great variety for those who took the time to wander down 
all the rows and browse, ranging from household items, car parts & memorabilia, home-made & baked goodies, antiques 
and all things in between. Not to mention plenty of food and good coffee. 
 

For  those  who  were  more interested in all things with wheels and engines, a great display of over 220 old and new 
motorcycles and vehicles were on display in the Jindera Primary School grounds. Also on display were Karl Richards, 
award winning AC motorcar, a rear beauty which was admired by many; 
an historic tractor on loan from the Pioneer Museum, member Peter 
Schmidt's replica US Patrol car, plus one of our local fire trucks. 
 

The  day  also  allowed  us to present the Jindera Rural Fire Brigade a 
donation,   to   help   them to 
support the local & surrounding 
communities. 
 

Morgan Country CAR CLUB  - do it again ... 
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.... biggest and best ever  the 2024 Annual  
SWAP MEET & SHOW + SHINE 

The Morgan Country Car Club would like to thank so many for what was an amazingly big day and saw in excess of 
6,000 people through the gates. The Show N Shine was also well attended with over 230 cars entered into the event.   
 

A big thank you to the following for their support..... 
 Our Club members, their family and friends for all the hours they gave in the days before and on the day, so 

that this huge event ran smoothly. 
 The Jindera Primary School, and Greater Hume Shire for the use of their grounds. 
 The Jindera Rural Fire Brigade,  Karl Richards, Peter Schmidt and The Jindera Pioneer Museum for their 

display contributions. 
 

All the Show & Shine entrants, plus our sponsors: 

 Shannon’s Insurance  Albury Auto Paints  Quinlan’s Auto Spares  The Fox & Brew   Autobarn Albury  

 Border Bandag  Zealous Automotive  Bridgestone (Lavington Tyre & Exhaust Centre)  Repco Albury 

 Border Pumps  Burson’s Auto Parts Albury  Repco Wodonga  Pedders Albury  Whitehouse Motorcycles  

 Albury Engraving + Paul's Medals  Hamblin Hire. 
The Car Club is also very grateful to all our sellers & buyers. - Without your support, this event would not have been 
such a great success. 
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 The Museum has had a big month during March with 
the  very  special  Grigoryan Brothers performing on 
Saturday night the 23rd March. This event was very well 

patronised  with  over  200  people  attending  the  perfor-
mance. The Grigoryan Brothers performed works from 
their  latest  album  ‘This is Us’  which features works 
inspired by historical objects from the National Gallery. 
The  museum  provides  an  intimate  setting  in   the  
beautifully  presented  outdoor  area,  for  this  kind of 
performance.  The   weather   for   the   evening   was  
exceptionally lovely and by all accounts the night was 
enjoyed by all. The museum was very proud to be able to 
host this event in conjunction with Murray River Fine 
Music. 
 

 This past month the museum also hosted the Rural 
Fire  Service  Association  (RFSA)  family  day. The 
association has been set up to 
support the volunteers from 
the   Rural  Fire Service, a 
government   body   that is 
responsible  for all fires out-
side of metropolitan areas 
across  NSW.  The  NSW  
Rural Fire Service has a paid 
staff  that  provide the admin-
istration support to the many 
thousands of volunteers that manage and fight fires across 
the state of NSW. The Association looks to support these 
volunteers and their families. To thank the volunteers for 
their efforts in some small way, the Association puts on 
family days across the state, usually about 4 per year.  

The museum was very pleased 
to host this event for the RFSA 
which was provided for the 
many RFS volunteers in this 
part of southern NSW. Again 
around 200 members and their 
families attended this day. They 
were treated to food provided 

by the museum’s great catering team, outdoor games, the 
Corowa Apex jumping castle with White Line providing 
back-ground music for the afternoon. The museum was 
open for the volunteers to enjoy and again the weather 
was perfect. We have been blessed. 
 

 Work on the refurbishment of the Post Office is nearly 
complete with special thanks to John McInnis and the 
Men’s Shed crew for the work that has gone into complet-
ing  this  job.  We  are  hopeful of having the Post Office 
re-opened for Easter. Some clean-up work will then be 
done on the area around the Post Office in preparation for 
the Camp-fire Night to be held in May. 
 

 The  Museum’s Annual General Meeting was held 
during  March  with  a  good  roll-up of members. Several 
Executive were returned to office at the meeting and we 
were all entertained with reports from the various areas of 
the museum. The museum is again blessed with the people 
who  hold  executive positions, given their exceptional 
level of expertise and dedication. The work that has been 
accomplished in this last year is again impressive, with 
visitor numbers increasing and events and functions well 
attended and varied. 

President – Margie Wehner 
Ass. President – Martin Kalina 
Secretary – Tamara Klein 
Treasurer – Katherine Anderson 
Ass. Treasurer – Norm Waye 
Curator – Chris Edgar 

Additional members – John van Der Horst and Vanessa 
Hayden who also looks after Promotions. 
Our Catering Team is headed up by Sandra Schilg and 
Brian Millar; Maintenance by Paul O’Grady and Peter 
Davenport provides IT support. 
With  this  great crew we are planning another successful 
year  with  fund  raising for the new building being our 
primary  focus.  We  are  hopeful  we  may be able to 
commence building this year. 
 

 Tickets are now available for our fabulous High Tea 
event  to  be  held   on  the  21st  April, always a great 
afternoon. This month we will also be holding a flower 
making workshop – Sunday 14th April and the book 
launch for Valerie Volk’s new book ‘Finding Emma’ on 
18th April. See further details for bookings on page 23 
(opposite) in this edition of Jindera News. 
 

We hope to see you at one of these events. 
 

Margie Wehner 
 

President - Jindera Pioneer Museum & Historical Society Inc. 
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JOIN US AT THE JINDERA MUSEUM FOR  
A FLOWER MAKING WORKSHOP 

SUNDAY 14th APRIL 2pm-4pm 

$15 includes AFTERNOON TEA 
 

THIS MIGHT BE IN TIME FOR ANZAC DAY OR JUST  
FOR SOMETHING SPECIAL 

METAL, PAPER. KNIT AND CROCHET - SKILLED CREATORS WILL 
ASSIST YOU TO PRODUCE A VIRTUAL GARDEN 

 

Tickets via TRYBOOKINGhttps://www.tybooking.com/CQFID 

  
Autumn Program  
of Events - 2024 

 
 

   

 Sunday  - 14th April    
 Flower Making Workshop 
 

 Thursday - 18th April    
 Valerie Volk Book Launch 
 

 Sunday - 21st April    
 Autumn High Tea 
 

 Saturday - 25th May    
 Campfire Night 
 

Entry to all events is by ticket only.  
More information on each event will be available on our 
website and though our Facebook page. 
 

Tickets  are  available  approximately  4 weeks prior to 
the event and are advertised through our website  
and Facebook page, or via our direct marketing email - 
if you would like to be notified  when events are  
available for ticket sales,  
contact info@jinderamuseum.com.au  

in April 

mailto:info@jinderamuseum.com.au
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THURSDAY 11th APRIL 2024 
Australia, where pets play a significant role in society and  
with an estimated 30.4 million pets delivering a dose of love, 
loyalty and companionship in households right across the 
country, it’s no wonder that we are known as an animal-
loving nation.  
More than 60% of Australian households own pets and with 
one  of  the  highest  pet  ownership  rates  in the world, the 
significance of National Pet Day in this country is substantial. 
National  Pet  Day  is  observed  through various activities 
including pet-friendly events, adoption drives, and fund-
raisers for animal welfare organizations. 
 

5 ways to recognise National Pet Day 
1. Plan a Special Day at Home 
2. Shop or Make Treats or Toys For Your Pet 
3. Organise a Pet Friendly Get-together 
4. Promote the Day on Social Media 
5. Volunteer at Your Local Animal Shelter 
 

For more information and ideas go to: 
https://mindahome.com.au/blog/5-ways-to-recognise-national-pet-day/ 

 

Limelight Burrumbuttock is a FREE event on  
Saturday April 20th - from 6pm to 8.30pm. at  
Wirraminna Environmental Education Centre,  
Burrumbuttock  Howlong Road, Burrumbuttock NSW  
 

Follow the trail in the Wirraminna Centre and discover 
interactive music making, solar powered constellations 
created by local school students, and to even take a selfie 
in your own hot air balloon. 
 

What to Except 
 

6.00pm – Attendees are welcome to arrive. Bring a picnic 
blanket  and  find  a spot to enjoy dinner. You are very 
welcome to bring your own food or you can buy from our 
local food suppliers providing a range of food on site. 
You are also welcome to bring a folding chair. 
 

6.30 – 8.00pm – As the sun sets our art, science and light 
displays will come to life.  
 

8.30pm – Event closes.  
 

You  may  want  to  also  bring  mosquito repellant and 
possibly a jumper if the night is going to get cold.  
 

Sorry, this event does not allow pets  
This event is strictly no BYO alcohol  
 

For more information contact: Alyce Fisher, Limelight 
Artistic Director - afisher@murrayarts.org.au 
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Open Hours 
Daily - 10am to 4pm 
 

Enquiries 0408 409 842 
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197 Urana Street Jindera 2642  

Phone: 02 6045 9422  

Website: http://smmc.nsw.edu.au  

Email: office@smmc.nsw.edu. au  

Saint Mary MacKillop College Albury  

Saint Mary MacKillop College recently held its 
annual St Patrick’s Day celebrations.  Students 
performed  in  the  college St Patrick’s Day 
Pageant with Irish dancing, musical pieces and 
poetry and enjoyed ‘green’ salad rolls (yes, the 
rolls were dyed green) and green cordial for 
lunch, cupcakes for recess and a Gaelic football 
match too!  We were also privileged to have our 
music teacher, Mr Sweeney, perform some Irish 
tunes on his fiddle for the students.  It was a 
fantastic day. 

Our senior Legal Studies 
students had the privilege 
of   embarking   on    an   
enlightening journey into 
the  heart  of  our judicial 
system. Students visited the 
Albury Local and District 
Court, delving deep into the 
intricacies     of    legal   
proceedings  and gaining 
invaluable Insights  from 
esteemed judicial officers. 

mailto:office@smmc.nsw.edu.%20au
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Here are the next fundraising activities 
for the new Hall…….your new community Hall. 

 

CAKE STALL  
Jindera Community Garage Sale 

on 
14 April 2024 

@ 
Memorial Park (cnr Urana & Dight Streets) 

 
TRIVIA NIGHT - Yes, we are having another fun night out with a date 
to be fixed - details in the May edition of the Jindera News. 

 
 If you can help us out with one of the above events or  
 contribute in any way, we would love to hear from  you -
 phone  Kathy Anderson on 0407 357 082. 
  
This project will be your new local Hall, which will be available  
for you or your community group to utilise.  

http://www.humebank.com/
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Jindera CWA won the 

Handicraft Trophy at the 

Group Cookery-

Handicraft and  

Ag/Environment Day  

at Gerogery. 

 

There was strong  

competition from many 

other good entries.  
 

(See photos right) 

 
 
 
 

 Three branches, Jerilderie, Berrigan and Murray Hutt 
(Finley) have joined Murray Group, making a total of 11 
branches in the Group. They were welcomed at the Group 
Cookery-Handicraft and Ag/Environment Day at Gerogery 
on 13th March. 
 

 Branches entered Handicraft and Cookery for judging 
to go to the State Conference in May at Coffs Harbour.    
Congratulations to our branch Jindera winning the trophy 
for Handicraft with a score of 66 ½.    Two items were 
selected to go to Conference.  Jindera was placed 3rd in 
the Cooking Competition and new member Amy Kelly 
was delighted when her Butter Cake was selected for Con-
ference. 
 

 Guest speakers for the day, were Laura Jennings from 
“Home Instead” and Christine – “Lupins for Life” Jindera.  
Olivia Hanel and Margaret McMaster will be Jindera’s 
representatives to attend the NSW CWA State Conference 
at Coffs Harbour in May. 
 

NEWS FROM HEAD OFFICE  
 

 The CWA of NSW is stepping up to advocate for 
change and ensure that the recommendations from the 
Royal Commission into Aged Care Quality and Safety 
regarding  dental and  oral  care  are  adopted  by  the  
Australian  Government.   We  believe  that  everyone, 
regardless of age, deserves access to proper dental and oral 
health services. 
 

 Following the ANZAC Day Commemorative Service 
at 10.30am, Jindera CWA will be providing a Morning 
Tea at the School of Arts Hall. Donations to help with the 
supply of this morning tea would be appreciated by your 
local CWA group. 
 

 

OUR NEXT MEETING WILL BE  
3RD APRIL AT THE JINDERA MUSEUM  
– which will include lunch and entertainment. 

 

Yours in CWA Friendship, 

Bev. Blair 
Publicity Officer. 

Jindera CWA News 
APRIL 2024 

Amy Kelly with her CWA  
Membership Badge. 

Helen Glachan and Margaret 
McMaster with Handicraft Trophy  

Margaret McMaster with other CWA 
attendees at the Gerogery event . 

Jindera won Handicraft. 
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Established Pet Store located in the main street of Jindera. 
Potential to expand with room for dog wash or full grooming.  

 

Currently offering top-quality pet and livestock products including: 
 

 Dog - Cat - Horse - Poultry - Bird - Rabbit Supplies 
 Worming and Supplements - Nail Trims  
 Fresh Meat and Bones - Cooked Meals - Treats 
 Gifts and Pet Sundries 
 Beds - Fluffies - Blankets 

 

This well respected business is situated in the middle of a growing town  
with surrounding farmland, hobby farms, horse owners and the like. 

 

If you are looking for a lifestyle business that allows you to  
follow your passion for animals, look no further. 

 

“Unfortunately, I am selling the business” - Sharryn 
All serious inquiries - pop in and see me at 

2/97 Urana Street, Jindera 
or email: jinderapetco@outlook.com 

JINDERA PET COMPANY 

mailto:alison@equipoccupationaltherapy.com
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We are a social group who are creating a garden for EVERYONE to enjoy.  Check our news on Facebook, and 
read here each month for updates.  If anyone has ideas or suggestions, please let us know.   
Phone or Message - Michelle at JCG on Ph: 0417 481791  or email jcg2642@gmail.com 

Jindera Community Garden 

Jindera Garage Sale - 14th April ! 
We still have space at  the Community Garden for garden 
           themed stalls during the annual 
          Jindera Garage Sale. Plants, bird 
          feeders, garden art, any garden  
          associated items etc...  
        Come along and support both  
         the Rural Care Link Garage  
             Sale   and   the   Jindera 
Community Garden (JCG) while enjoying the peaceful 
surroundings. We will have a coffee van, food and seating 
available.   
If you are interested in having a stall at the gardens, 
please give me, Michelle a call ASAP or send an email.   

 
Garden FAQ’s 

Q - Who can use the Community Garden?   
A - The  community  garden  is  available to the whole 
 community to visit and get involved in, as little or as 
 much as wanted.  
Q - Do I have to be a member?  
A - You do not have to be a member to wander through, 
 pick some vegies or herbs and enjoy the peace.  
If, however, you would like to be more involved and have 
time to assist on a regular/semi regular basis we would 
love to welcome you as a member, you would then be 
covered by insurance.  
Also, memberships help the garden financially as there is 
always something to do around about.  
Memberships Are $10.00  

Having a cuppa and a chat after some gardening!  

Woodworkers Needed!  
 

Talking of seating! JCG would like to install permanent 
seating to make the garden area, more welcoming and 
usable. We are hoping to install wooden bench type seats 
and maybe a table. If possible, we would love to get these 
made locally.  
Are you, or do you know some talented woodworkers 
who could help us with this project? Please get in touch 
with JCG.  

Examples below but we are open to suggestions! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
New Paths 
 

If you have been down to 
the gardens  entering  from  
Pioneer  Park, over the 
walking bridge you will see 
the awesome new paths that 
Greater Hume Shire has 
installed for us. 
 

This has provided very 
much easier  access to  the  
children’s playground and 
the toilet.  
From there it is only a short 
walk to the garden.  

 
Please note NEW 

 

contact details 
  

for Jindera 
  

Community 
 

Garden 
 

(JCG) 
 

Mob. Ph:   

0417 481 791  
 

Email:  
 

jcg2642@gmail.com 

mailto:jcg2642@gmail.com
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Plumbers, Drainers & Gasfitters 

Bobcats, Excavators, Tippers & Trenchers 

Farm Water Supply 

Reticulation, Trenching 

Troughs, Tanks & Solar Pumps 

Septic Systems 

Septic & Trade Waste Pumping 

Sand & Gravel Cartage 

Grader & Water Cart Hire 

 

If you want to dig it, pipe it, pump 

it or fix it – we can do it! 

Mobile: 0403 191 780 

www.blueysplumbin.com.au 

Contact Rachel: 0407 122 732 
rachel@flowermilljindera.com.au  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
              

www.flowermilljindera.com.au 

Book an appointment to visit our  
studio or find our fresh flowers daily  

at the Next Level Café in Jindera 

Stitch and Chat Craft Group 

This group meets on the first Wednesday  

afternoon of each month at  

2.00pm at the Jindera Hub. 
 

All welcome, just bring whatever you are  

working on & come along for a chat and cuppa. 
 

We usually finish around 3.30pm 

 
 

Judy Gray 

0418 617 385  

for further  

information. 

http://www.blueysplumbin.com.au
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Bank with over 70 banks and financial institutions 

 
 

Phone: 
6026 3201 

http://www.piantospestcontrol.com.au/
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St Paul’s Anglican Ladies Knitting Group  
 

Sit “n” Knit  
Tuesday 10.00 to 11.30am  
Jindera Community Hub Library  

 

Join us to knit for a charity or bring  

your own knitting project  
(if you can’t knit we’ll show you)  

 

All Welcome  
 

For more information phone 0400 424 437  

mailto:mcmillanelectrical44@gmail.com
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Introduction  -  Probus is a club for retirees and aims to promote growth, development and support for former 
professional and business people fostering the true spirit of Probus - FRIENDSHIP-FELLOWSHIP-FUN.  
 

The Henty Probus Club meet on the 2nd Wednesday of each month at 10.am at Henty Bowling Club.  
Membership is $30 p.a. Anyone from Jindera would be very welcome to attend our meetings.  
 

For more information - www.probussouthpacific.org  or contact: Yvonne Booth 0428293193 - Kevin Fogarty 0428293480 

PROBUS Monthly News - by Helen Squires                                      

Henty/Culcairn Probus Club met at the Zion Lutheran Hall at 
Walla Walla on Wednesday 13th March 2024. 
 

It was to Be the day of our Annual General Meeting. 
Our President Yvonne welcomed us and we sang the national 
anthem accompanied by Herb on violin. New member Robyn 
Long was welcomed. 
 

Special anniversaries were Gary and Jeannie Kenney 55 years, 
Lila and Haydon 67 years, Diane and John 62 years and Ron 
and Shirley 6 years. We congratulate them all. 
 

Jeannie Kenney was our five minute speaker and she told us 
about years of being a marching girl club member, and wore a 
bib weighted down with badges. It was  an amazing story of 
moving people around the countryside in a furniture van so they 
could compete at towns across Victoria and march at the MCG 
at football grand final, the Royal Show and Moomba parade. 
Yvonne  thanked  Jeannie  for  sharing  her  memories  and  
presented our Probus pen as a memento. 
 

At our AGM, Gary Kenney declared all positions vacant. He 
then announced the newly elected members: 
 

President - Warren Berkery     Vice President - Yvonne Booth 
Secretary - Beryl Meyer        Assistant Secretary - Helen Squires 
Treasurer - Fran Fifield           Program Director -Margaret Pumpa 
Historian - Julie Parker            Newsletter - Kevin Fogarty 
Welfare Person -Julie Parker   Publicity Person  - Helen Squires  
Travel and tour guide - Allison Schuster, also public office 
There is a vacancy for a membership officer. 
 

We give thanks to Heather who has been our treasurer for many 
years and to Neil Parker who has been our program director 
finding our amazing speakers. Thank you too, to Yvonne Booth 
who has been our president for two years. 
A good job, beautifully done by all. 
 

Our speakers for the day were Marian Viles and Libby Clarke 
who in their roles as speech therapists have formed a choir 
called Border Sonic. The members of the choir are recovering 
from stroke and other neurological situations like Parkinson's 
disease. The choir gives people an opportunity to participate and 
to improve their speech. 
Singing  is  good  for  the  brain  and good for breathing and 
posture. The choir sang beautifully for us and we were invited to 
join them and their musical instruments - Mary Hunt on violin 
and others on drum, ukelele and mandolin. Ian Lieschke 
thanked our guests and presented pens to Libby and Marian and 
token gifts were given to singers and their carers . 
Our  Herb has made a new musical instrument to take to his 
caring visits at aged care and hospitals. 
 

We thank the Mill shop at Walla Walla for preparing our picnic 
lunches and thank you too, to Monica who made sure we had 
clean  toilets  and  hot  water for cuppas, your work is much 
appreciated. 
 

Our  next meeting of Probus is to be at Henty, second 
Wednesday  of  April ,  9.30am for a 10.00am start, at the 
Community club, possibly a tour of the Henty Primary school. 
We look forward to seeing lots of visitors. 

http://www.probussouthpacific.org
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Get your meals sorted for the week! 
 

Meal packs are now available to order  
 

We have a meal pack to suit every lifestyle  
 

Healthy & cooked fresh, ready to heat & eat 
 

Easy online ordering  
 

www.dotskitchens.com  
to see our menu & order 

 

Or call us on 0421 706 578  
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The 2024 competition season kicked off on Sunday the 3rd 
March with the men’s and mixed 2 Ball Ambrose. This was a 
great  day  with the course fully booked at 64 players a week 
before the event. 
 

Justin Clancy, the NSW State Member was also in attendance to 
“Officially” open our new irrigation system courtesy of a 
$154,000.00 grant from the NSW “Department of Responsible 
Gambling & Alcohol. His speech highlighted the tremendous 
effort  of  the  club’s  volunteers in doing the majority of the 
installation  which  included  the  laying  of  around  3km  of 
irrigation pipework, 30 automatic control valves & electrical 
works. 
 

Major winners on the day were Ladies President Lucy Kimble 
and Casey Gamble with a score of “Net” 60.5 in the mixed & 
Ash Paech and Don Singleton with “Net” 61.25 in the men’s. 
 

The first men’s “Monthly Medal” was played on Sunday the 
10th March with Rhett Prescott winning with a great score of 
“Net” 63. The ladies competition season is also well underway 
with Marita Christensen winning the medal with “Net” 62. 
 

The ladies  competition will run over 2 days on Sunday and 
Monday each week. Please email admin@jinderagolfclub.com 
for any enquiries. 

Another  recent  highlight  was  a “Hole In One” by Craig 
Christensen in just his second full 18-hole comp. since taking up 
the sport around 6 weeks ago. Golf is now a bit of a family affair 
for the Christensen’s with Craig and wife Marita recently getting 
into the sport - following in their son Alex’s footsteps – who has 
been playing as a junior at the club for a couple of years now. 
 

The club has recently installed a facility to pay green fees by 
card,  with  a  “VendiGolf”  eftpos machine installed at the club-
house. Non Members wishing to play golf can still pay by cash – 
at  $15.00  adults  and $10.00 for juniors or via eftpos which 
incurs a $2.00 surcharge. 
 

Pleas  remember  that  ALL  money  coming  into  the  club  is  
re-invested in the course for the benefit of all players. 
 

In the meantime, current comps are as follows: - 

• Sunday – Men’s 18/9 holes, event according to calendar on 
website Tee-off 8.30/9.00. (11.30/12.00 from June) 

• Wednesday –  VETS  9 Holes, Stableford (unless notified 
differently) Tee-off 8.30/9.00. 

• Friday – Chook Run – 9 Holes, Open to all, 4.00 to 5.15pm, 
can also be played throughout the week – Play your game, 
place cards – signed and verified by partner with $10.00 in an 
envelope and slide under the door. 

 

The club has an electric golf cart  
for hire by members and visitors.  

For bookings, contact us via email. 
 

Membership – To join our great community golf club, simply 
download a membership form from our website or request one 
via email, email it back and pay via eftpos. 
 

Annual memberships become due on 31st March and cost 
$140.00 (inc. GST), Juniors $35.00 (inc. GST) 

Name Dly Hcp 18 Score 18 - Result 9 Score  
9-Result 
BACK 

Craig Christensen 
(Hole in One 7th) 

37.0 48 W $25 23 W $20 

Ron Smithenbecker 14.0 41 R/U$15 21 BB 

Simon Cossor 8.0 33 B 17   

Neville Power 17.0 33 B 17   

Aaron Melbourne 24.0 32 B 13   

Trevor Freeman 16.0 31 B 12   

SUN 25/02/2024 - Stableford – 14 Players  

SCORES  
SUNDAY COMPETITION  

 Name Dly Hcp 18 Score 18 -Result 9 Score  
9-Result 
FRONT 

Dave Gray 22.0 42 W $30 + ntp 22   

Simon Cossor 8.0 38 r/u $20 19   

Russ Gueho 22.0 37 B 22 W $20 (cb) 

Aaron Jennings 33.0 37 B 22 r/u 2b 

Alex Christensen 22.0 35 B + ntp 19   

Rob Weldon 23.0 34 B + ntp 16   

Ron Smithenbecker 14.0 34 B 16   

Brendan Wilson 10.0 33 B 20   

Jeff Donney 24.0 33 B + 5pt 18   

Alex Clayton 24.0 33 B 17   

Lawrence Hodgkin 22.0 33 B 16   

Pete Penny 20.0 33 B 16   

Tony Betts 16.0 31 ntp 17   

SUN 17/03/2024 - Stableford – 25 Players  

Player 1 
Dly 
Hcp 

Player 2 
Dly 
Hcp 

Comb 
Hcap 

Gross 
Score 

Net 
Score 

Results 

Lucy Kimpton 33 Casey Gamble 1 8.5 69 60.50 W 

Ron Smithenbecker 13 R. Smithenbecker 14 6.75 72 65.25 R/U 

Russ Gueho 22 Kate Wookey 44 16.5 83 66.50 B 

C. Christensen 27 M. Christensen 57 21 89 68.00 B 

Wayne Styles 21 Judy Styles 39 15 83 68.00 B 

Nev Power 17 Julie Hayes 24 10.25 83 72.75   

Garry Spurr 22 Heather Chaston 36 14.5 88 73.50   

Paul Rolfe 27 Joan Jamison 47 18.5 92 73.50   

D. Klein 22 Sandy Anderson 27 12.25 87 74.75   

Ash Paech 11 Don Singleton 28 9.75 71 61.25 W 

M Thorneycroft 16 Curtis Biggs 20 9 71 62.00 R/U 

Peter Penny 20 Bill Day 25 11.25 75 63.75 3rd 

Jack Kimpton 15 Bill Daly 14 7.25 72 64.75 4th 

Gordon Webb 10 K Groenewoud 34 11 76 65.00 B 

Simon Cossor 8 Trev Bagley 26 8.5 74 65.50 B 

Angus McEachern 3 Sam McEachern 7 2.5 69 66.50 B 

T. Corrin 16 R. Weldon 24 10 77 67.00 B 

A. Christensen 22 Noah Wilson 15 9.25 77 67.75 B 

Peter Yensch 22 Tony Duus 29 12.75 81 68.25 B 

Josh Klepiak 6 Warren Paul 20 6.5 75 68.50 B 

Doug Smith 19 Reno Feltrin 17 9 78 69.00 B 

Tom Hanrahan 22 Joe Duck 14 9 78 69.00   

Chris Larkin 18 Dallas Lind 17 8.75 78 69.25   

Brett Castles 22 David Castles 19 10.25 80 69.75   

Mal Jones 15 Isaac Jones 21 9 79 70.00   

Trev Freeman 16 Garry Samios 16 8 78 70.00   

Greg Allen 15 Greg Preston 20 8.75 80 71.25   

John McMaugh 21 G Moss 17 9.5 81 71.50   

Noel Shepard 9 Garry Shepard 22 7.75 80 72.25   

John Metcalf 8 Jason Furness 4 3 76 73.00   

Craig McMillan 8 Peter McMillan 4 3 77 74.00   

Jeff Donney 24 Brandon Taylor 15 9.75 87 77.25   

SUN 3/03/2024 - Opening Day  
2 Ball Ambrose Men’s and Mixed – 64 Players  

Name Dly Hcap 
18 Comp 

Gross 
18 Comp 
Score Net 

18 Comp 
Result 

9 Hole Score 
Stroke 

R. Prescott 29.0 92 63.0 W (Medal) 29.5 

P. Penny 20.0 87 67.0 R/U (cb) 31 

R. Weldon 24.0 91 67.0 B   

C. McMillan 8.0 76 68.0 B   

T. Freeman 16.0 85 69.0 B,ntp   

D. Gray 23.0 94 71.0 B   

S. Cossor 8.0 80 72.0 B   

SUN 10/03/2024 - March Monthly Medal – 17 Players  
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CHOOK RUN – Friday afternoon - 9 Holes STABLEFORD 

Chook Run - Fri 23/02/2024 – Stableford – BACK 9 - 20 Players 

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result      BACK 

Peter Yensch 24.0 20 W $40 

Bruce Hill 25.0 19 R/U $10 + 2b 

Craig McMillan 9.0 18 B 

Curtis Biggs 20.0 17 B 

Russ Gueho 22.0 16 B 

Tony Corrin 16.0 16 B 

Az Jennings 29.0 16 B 

Craig Christensen 37.0 16 B 

Nev Power 17.0 15 B 

Walter Paech 45.0 15 B 

Chook Run - Fri 1/03/2024 – Stableford - FRONT 9 - 17 Players 

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result            FRONT 

Tony Duus 29.0 22 W $40 

Russell Gueho 22.0 20 R/U $10 + 2b 

Trevor Freeman 16.0 19 B 

Peter Penny 20.0 18 B 

Brendan Burt 29.0 17 B 

Daryl Rixon 26.0 17 B 

Jason Steinke 40.0 17 B 

Simon Cossor 8.0 17 b + b (5pt) - b (ladies) 

Craig Christensen 27.0 16 B 

Peter Yensch 22.0 14 ntp 

Chook Run - Fri 8/03/2024 – Stableford - BACK 9 - 18 Players 

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result  

A. Jennings 33.0 20 $40 

Russ Gueho 22.0 20 R/U $10 + 2b (cb) 

R. Weldon 24.0 20 B 

D. Gray 24.0 17 B 

C. McMillan 8.0 17 B 

C. Christensen 27.0 16 B 

M. Christensen 0.0 16 B 

Kate Wookey 44.0 15 B 

Peter Yensch 22.0 15 B 

VETS COMPETITION – Wednesday morning – 9 Holes. 

New “VendiGolf” eftpos 

machine installed at the 

club house to enable easy 

payment of  green fees. 

VETS - Wed. 21/02/2024 – Stableford - 23 Players 

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

N. Power 18 22 W 

D. Rixon 20 20 R/U 

D. Castles 16 20 B 

T. McGrath 24 19 B 

S. Millar 15 18 B 

VETS - Wed. 28/02/2024 – Stableford - 15 Players 

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

R. Weldon 22 21 W 

S. Millar 16 18 R/U 

D. Rixon 18 18 B 

D. Singleton 28 18 B 

P. Penny 14 16 B 

VETS - Wed. 28/02/2024 – Stableford - 15 Players 

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

R. Weldon 22 21 W 

S. Millar 16 18 R/U 

D. Rixon 18 18 B 

D. Singleton 28 18 B 

P. Penny 14 16 B 

VETS - Wed. 6/03/2024 – Stableford - 16 Players 

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

N. Winter 22 19 W 

M. Clayton 22 18 R/U 

J. Wiesner 22 18 B 

P. Penny 14 18 B 

F. Shannon 20 17 B 

VETS - Wed. 13/03/2024 – Stableford - 18 Players 

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

M. Clayton 22 20 W 

R. Weldon 20 18 R/U 

D. Lord 22 15 B 

F. Carmody 22 15 B 

S. Millar 16 15 B 

Chook Run - Fri 15/03/2024 – Stableford - FRONT 9 - 23 Players 

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result  

K. Wookey 44.0 21 w$40 (c/b) ntp 

Bob Sheerans 22.0 21 R/U $10 +2B 

R. Gueho 22.0 21 B 

A. Jennings 27.0 20 B 

Daryl Klein 22.0 20 B 

T. Betts 16.0 19 B 

Nev Brand 22.0 19 B 

B. Hill 25.0 18 B 

D. Grey 22.0 18 B 

Jeff Donney 24.0 18 B 

S. Cosser 8.0 17 B(c/b) 

R. Weldon 23.0 16 ntp 

C. McMillan 8.0 14 ntp 

Ladies - 4/03/2024 – Stableford - 6 Players 

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result  

Lucy Kimpton 22 19 W 

Joan Jamison 22 17 R/U 

Judy Arendarcikas 22 113 B 

P. Penny 14 13 B 

LADIES - Sun./Mon. 

Ladies - 10-11/03/2024 – Stableford - 6 Players 

Name Dly Hcp 18-Score 9-Score Result 

Marita Christensen 54 41 25 W 

Julie Hayes 24 40 19 R/U 

Lucy Kimpton 33 27 13 B 

Heather Chaston 37 27 7 B 

Ladies - 17-18/03/2024 - March Monthly Medal- Stroke  

Name 
Dly 

Hcap 
18 Comp 

Gross 
18 Comp 
Score Net 

18 Comp Result 
9 Hole 
Score 
Stroke 

M. Christensen 51 113 62 W (18- Medal) 29.5 

Julie Hayes 23 87 64 R/U 31.5 

R. Smithenbecker 15 88 73  36.5  

Heather Chaston 37   W (9- Medal) 31.5 

Joan Jamison 46    37 

Sonia Staples 54    44 

Leanne Quinn 54    46 

For more  

Golf Club news  

see  page 38 
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Opening Day Crowd – 64 players - with Justin Clancy following the “Official” opening of our new Irrigation System 

Craig Christensen after scoring a “Hole in One”  
in just his second “18-Hole” competition game. 

JINDERA GOLF CLUB - continued 

Follow us on Facebook or our website at  

www.jinderagolfclub.com. 

RECEIVE 
 
 
 
 
 

BY EMAIL 
 

WOULD YOU LIKE TO RECEIVE A DIGITAL COPY  
 

OF THE JINDERA NEWS BY EMAIL? 
 

FOR A FREE MONTHLY COLOUR COPY 
 

JUST SEND A REQUEST TO 
 

jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 
 

The Jindera News will be sent to the email address as requested and is published every month except January. 
NOTE: The newspaper is emailed in PDF format and can vary in size from 6 to 10Mb 

           JINDERA NEWS THE 

http://www.jinderagolfclub.com
mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au
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Jindera AUSKICK  
is now back on FRIDAY 3RD MAY  

 

Our season start date  
has changed  

from 12th April to  
 

Friday 3rd MAY 
 

It's that time of the year again and we are excited to kick off our first night on 3rd May. To open the 

season, we'll be having a free BBQ. NAB AFL Auskick is the best way to introduce your kids to the world of 
Australian  football.  At Auskick, kids get to run, jump, kick, laugh, express themselves, and create special 
moments on the field. It doesn't matter if you are familiar with the game or not, as Auskick is inclusive for 
everyone, regardless of their ability to play.  
 

 

We play on Friday evenings at the Jindera oval from 
5.50pm to 7.00pm. We have a BBQ at the end  
of every session, so you don't have to worry  

about Friday night dinner.  
 

We follow the senior clubs' draw throughout the season, 
which means we get many opportunities to play morning and 
half-time games against other Hume League Auskick centres.  
 

This year, we are proud to announce that we will be adding an All-
Abilities group to our Auskick club to help and encourage those in 
need. We also welcome back our Girls-Only group, which aims to 
give girls more confidence and help them develop valuable skills, 
make new friends, and enjoy the game of footy that we all love.  
 

We will be organizing girls-only games as well, against other Auskick 
centres in the Hume League throughout the season.  
 

 

Our  club  is run by amazing volunteers and relies heavily on our 
parents  to  be  involved  in  our training nights, so it's a full family 
affair. Who wouldn't want to be involved and watch their kids grow 
and have fun?  

 

If you're interested in joining us, please visit https://play.afl/play/auskick and look for Jindera Auskick.  
Or contact auskickjindera@gmail.com or Allana (President) 0419 332 314 

 
 

Happy Kicking … see you at the oval! 

   

mailto:auskickjindera@gmail.com
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7:00pm 

7:00pm 

Anglers Club ………………………………………       0409 537 452 
Friends in Action …………………………………      0438 262 480 
Greater Hume Children's Services …………   1800 954 999 
Community Forum ……………………………………     6026 3544 
Conway Printing…………………………………………    6026 3611 
CWA…………………………………………………...….  0400 490 992  
Football Club…………………………………………… 0427 253 587 
Friends of Jindera Wet Lands…………………… 0407 180 730 
Golf Club…………………………………………………. 0418 690 510 
Jindera Lutheran Church………………………….  0427 200 035 
Jindera Pioneer Museum ………………………………6026 3622 
Jindera Public School……………………………………  6026 3280 
Jindera Post Office……………………………………      6026 3201  

Morgan Country Car Club………………………    0428 401 991 
Multi Purpose Stadium Committee…………. 0429 960 616  
Netball Club……………………………………………   0407 186 073 
Pony Club   ………………………………………………….. 6026 3484 
Pre School…………………………………………………...  6026 3468 
Recreation Reserve   ………………………………   0438 263 417  
Red Cross   ………………………………………………  1800 733 276 
Rural Care Link ……………………………………………   6026 3001 
St Johns Lutheran School……………………………… 6026 3220 
St Mary MacKillop College…………………………     6045 9422 
St Paul’s Anglican Church……………………………… 6040 6457 
Swimming Pool   …………………………………………   6026 3900 
Tennis Club……………………………………………     0424 179 051 

JINDERA COMMUNITY DIRECTORY 

https://www.iga.com.au/stores/jindera-iga-plus-liquor/

